SEEND PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Mrs Sue Bond
61 Seend Cleeve
Melksham
Wiltshire
SN12 6PX
Email: clerk@seendparishcouncil.co.uk
Tel: 07706 850859


John Slater Planning Ltd
Independent Examiner to the Seend Parish Neighbourhood Plan

  
                                                                                                                    29th January 2021


Dear Mr Slater

Ref:- Seend Parish Neighbourhood Plan 2020-2030

Thank you for your Initial Comments on the Independent Examiner’s report and the opportunity you have given Seend Parish Council to comment on representations submitted at the Regulation 16 consultation.

We would like to respond to two further points along with those you have already requested from us.

1. Wiltshire County Council comment on Drainage/flood risk/resilience.

During our extensive consultations with the community the issue of flooding was not raised as a concern. We therefore felt it unnecessary to create a section dedicated to this topic and we did not want to duplicate information already held and referred to at County level. The paragraph below, taken from our Response to the Examiners Initial comments, could satisfy this point raised if you felt it was required.

Wiltshire Council also asked for the incorporation of a section relating to flood risk. Text could be added to section 5.4: Supporting appropriate development to highlight that the issue of flood risk from all sources (river, surface water, groundwater, canals) should be considered in any site assessments and development proposals.

2. Wiltshire County Council comment on Highways and Traffic.

We would like to clarify this section from a Local perspective.           

The Road Safety Report was produced in 2017 and since then several road safety measures have taken place in the parish, however the same issues persist.   

The local community expressed numerous comments about highways and traffic issues. Their concerns focused on the impact on their lives and their individual experiences. Examples of issues such as fearfulness in  pedestrians particularly children when using the narrow pavements at  the pinch points either end  of the High Street when large lorries passed them.   Also a fear of being hit by lorry wing mirrors and other near misses. Environmental concerns including noise disturbance caused by accelerating motorbikes or the constant banging and rattle of vehicles bumping over road furniture. These issues impact on the daily lives of residents and are not possible to quantify as statistics.

Whilst we appreciate Wiltshire County Council can only act on hard evidence we would like to reiterate we are all individual people and not just statistics, a number on a page.

The Parish Council aspires only to improve our living environment as best we are able.

Kind regards
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Georgina A’Bear
Chair, Seend Parish Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

